
^ 'h 
% ^ , r. 

lbell33@aol.com y e & c ^ t i ^ (614) 228-0201 

barthroyer@aol.com 

September 1, 2009 

Renee J. Jenkins 
Director of Administration 
Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43266-0573 

Re: Akron Thermal, Limited Partnership 
Case No. 09-453-HT-AEM 

Dear Ms. Jenkins: 

In its May 29, 2009 application for emergency rate relief in the above-referenced 
proceeding, Akron Thermal, Limited Partnership ("Akron Thermal") indicated that it would file 
its notice of intent to file the follow-on permanent rate increase application pursuant to the 
Commission's Standard Filing Requirements on or before September 1, 2009. 

As of this date, the Commission has not issued its opinion and order in the emergency 
case, although the case is on the published agenda for the Commission's September 2, 2009 
meeting. Because the results of the emergency case may affect the notice of intent, Akron 
Thermal, by this letter, is advising the Commission and the parties that the filing of the notice of 
mtent will be delayed until the company has an opportunity to review the opinion and order in 
Case No. 09-453-HT-AEM. This delay will avoid any need to refile the notice of intent and to 
serve a revised Section 4909.43(B), Revised Code, notice on governmental officials. Akron 
Thermal will file the notice of intent no later than September 14, 2009. 

Sincerely, 

-21 
Barth E. Royer 
Attorney for 
Akron Thermal, Limited Partnership 

cc: Parties of Record 
Attorney Examiner Scott Farkas 
Attorney Examiner Rebecca Hussing 
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